RUSHWICK’S ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 9th MAY 2012

AT 8.00PM IN RUSHWICK VILLAGE HALL

PRESENT: Mr. A Deakin (Chair)

IN ATTENDANCE: Attendance list indicates 32 parishioners were present.

  1.
WELCOME

            Chairman opened the meeting by welcoming all parishioners in attendance including Guest 

            Speaker Mr. Mick Donovan who is going to present a talk on Worcester Sports Arena.      

  2.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE: Mrs. Love, Mr. & Mrs. Kennedy, J Prime, D Booth, A Wigglesworth, G Montgomery & Mr.& Mrs. Edmonds , District Councillor's Mr. Swinburn & Mr. Bass ( in attendance at SWDP Workshop)

3.     POLICE REPORT: PC Sarah Ransome Williams  presented Crime Statistics for the

          Period 1/04/11 to 31/03/12 as follows:-

          Anti – Social Behaviour 4 cases (2 domestic related, 1 Littering, 1 on- going dispute}

          Assault - 1 domestic

          Trespass - 4

          Theft – 5 

          RTC - 3        

          The Police are appealing for nominations in respect of Young Good Citizens Award. Please help 

          by nominating anyone you know who deserves such a reward.           

4. MINUTES: The approved minutes from 13th April 2011 were available for inspection.

5. MATTERS ARISING : None

6. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT : Mr. Deakin presented a report (Copy attached) 

7. COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT

Mr. A Davies reported to those present (Copy attached).  Mrs. Weber referred to a patch of land that had not been cut located beyond the bypass. The grass was over a foot tall. Mr. Davies to try to address. She also asked Mr. Daviesif there were any plans to improve the road surface in frequently used by cyclists travelling from Rushwick to St. Johns. Mr. Davies confirmed this was being monitored. She also raised the question concerning extra finance for improvements. Mr. Davies confirmed an extra £575 additional monies had been added to the Lengthsman’s budget.

8. DISTRICT COUNCILLOR’S REPORT: A report was presented in the absence of both  District Councillor’s (Copy attached)

9. FOOTPATH OFFICER’S REPORT

The Chairman confirmed Mrs. Webber had been appointed to this role on the retirement of Mr. Love. A brief update was provided. The new bridge had been installed and required inspection. The overgrowth on the footpath from Broadmore Green to Roots Farm Shop is being addressed.

10. SCHOOL REPRESENTATIVES REPORT 

The Chairman commented on pupil performance and attainment, Parent Consultation Evenings

and pupil numbers extracted from the Head Teacher’s Report.

11. PLAYSCAPE REPORT:  The Chairman commented that Playscape are constantly striving and working hard. Mark Chappell is standing down as Chairman so this position will be vacant.  The May Fayre will be held at the cricket club on 27th May 2012.

12. STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS 2011/12 – Distributed subject to Audit

13. GUEST SPEAKER MR M Donovan (Worcester Sports Arena)

Mr. Donovan presented a very informative presentation on the Worcester Arena explaining the back ground and focusing on Learning Through Sport. He outlined project objectives and seating layouts. There was an opportunity to ask questions.

Questions:

Q1. Are there any squash courts?

A. No

Q2. Will gym facilities be open to the public?

A. Yes. At competitive rates.

 Chairman thanked Mr. Donovan for a superb presentation.          

            The Chair thanked parishioners for attending. He then closed the meeting at 9.30pm

REFRESHMENTS

Sharon Baxter

Clerk

27TH May 2012

Tel: 07815 468928               

PAGE  
1

